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Dear Colleague:
‘.

1985 United Way Campaign

King Edward Campus - its faculty, staff, students, administrators and, to a
degree, its immediate community - has supported generously the United Way
Campaign in the past, and that generous support has not gone unnoticed. The
1985 campaign was launched Tuesday, October 1lst, and already Marion Farmer, with
contributions and assistance from many, along with her own nimble fingers has
raised over $275 from the plant and bake sale and the hand-knitted sweater
raffle. (Rumour has it that Judy and Dale each won a sweater.)

This year the several administrative units of the college physically located at
KEC - Central Administration, Continuing Education and King Edward Campus will
be combining their efforts and collaborating on joint strategies to raise money

“or the appeal. Our coordinators are Joanne Bydal (Accounts Payable) and Greg
~ing (KEC Bookstore). "Richard Pearce (CE) is coordinator of the college-wide
campaign. We appreciate their preparedness to provide leadership in this
community endeavour.

This year, as in other years, cash (or cheque) donations are in order,
contributions by way of payroll deductions are always welcome; involvement in
fund-raising projects such as the plant and bake sale, the 24-hour relay, the
pancake breakfasts, etc. is encouraged and can be a lot of fun. We invite you
to become involved. _

The United Way organization has, for a number of years, called for contributions
based on a day's pay. Some people do just that; some give more; others give
less. Whatver amount you donate, or whatever your involvement is in this year's
campaign, it is appreciated and most welcome.

Many thanks for your anticipated support.

Yours) sincerely,

e S akeaZ

Harry Pankratz
KEC Principal

eve Baker,
VMREU Representative

m'e ol | KRing Edtward Campus



COURSE 1613 FUNDAMENTALS OF WORD PROCESSING

This course from the Instructional Computer Awareness and Applications
Program will be offered to college employees on the following Tuesdays at
14:30 in room 402, Vancouver Vocational Institute:

November 19, 26th
December 3, 10, 17th
January 7, 14th

Pre-requisite for this course is the popular course 2500. Introduction to
Computer Support Applications, also at VVI. The next scheduled offering of
course 2500 is March 1986.

The course will entail 21 hours of supervised instruction and lab-work and
approximately 24 hours of practice and self-study for 1.5 credits toward the
program (9 credits). Both the Prime computer network and Zenith Personal
Computers will be used for the instruction and learning. Software includes
MUSE (WordMarc), Multimate and Word Perfect packages.

Register for this useful course at the VVI Admissions department. Fees will
be wiaved when your supervisor approves the time off work. Note that you can
take this course even though you may not be interested in working towards a
certificate for the program.

W.K.

I.S.S. HOST PROGRAM FOR REFUGEE SETTLEMENT

The Immigrant Services Society is looking for volunteers to become a part of
a host group providing orientation, friendship, guidance and support to newly
arrived refugee families, during their period of settlement into Canadian society.

"At the time of the influx of Indo-Chinese refugees, it was found
that refugee families which had the support of private sponsors

© were more quickly and better settled into Tocal Canadian com-
munities. The Host Program is based on the idea that this kind
of personal contact can be provided by volunteer host groups with
government sponsored refugees. The program, which has already been
in successful operation for some time in Eastern Canada, is now
being introduced into Vancouver.

We seek no financial assistance from the host groups, but friend-
ship and continuing support to help the newcomers settle in the
community and become independent as soon as possible.”

Students or staff who are interested in becoming a host volunteer, may contact
the Immigrant Services Society, 622 Seymour Street, Tel. 684-2561. Training
will be provided.

LaH.



UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN OFF TO FLYING START

The first event of this year's United Way Campaign, The Bake Sale and Sweater
Raffle, took place on Wednesday, October 2nd.

If the level of success for this event is a sign of things to come, this year's
campaign should be the most successful to date. A total of $173.20 was collected
for the United Way through the sale of plants and baked goods. A further $110.00
was raised through the sweater raffle.

Certainly, some thank-you's are in order. First, thank you to all those people
who found the time.and energy to make and donate some baked goods or plants.

As self-appointed quality control supervisor, all products "Tested" were found
to be of superb quality. Thanks also to the following people:

Jo Hansen Jane McCourt
Barbara Breen Gertrude 0'Neill

This fine group served as cashiers and salespeople. Thank you, ladies, for a
job well done. Last, and certainly not least, is Marion Farmer. Marion not
only organized the whole event, but also toiled long and hard to produce the
beautiful sweaters that were raffled off. The winners were Judy Ehnes and
Dale Jones, both from the 5th floor.

Congratulations Marion, for organizing such a successful event and many thanks
for your support of the United Way.

G.K.

OPEN FORUM INTERVIEW/DISCUSSION SERIES

Join radio Interviewer Maureen McMorrow and guest for an evening of informal
and informative discussion. Maureen sets the scene with an interview....then
the floor is yours! Take advantage of this unique opportunity to pose questions
and exchange opinions with our distinguished guest in an informal setting.
Tues., Oct. 8th - Jim Taylor, Sports Columnist

) The Province Newspaper

Time: 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm
Vancouver Community College

King Edward Campus
5th Floor Board Chamber Room

FEE: $5.00 - PLEASE REGISTER AS SOON AS POSSIBLE - CONTINUING EDUCATION, 875-8200.

W.D.




CONGRATULATIONS!

Continuing Education instructor, Ginger Chang, has her first book published
called: The Guide to Vancouver's Chinese Restaurants. Watch for it in the
bookstores. '

B.0.

FROM THE COUNSELLING STAFF

We .are pleased to announce the appointment of Dopna Barreca to replace Eileen
Herridge, who retired at the end of August after 14 years with the College. ‘-

Although Eileen is certainly going to be missed, we were fortunate to be able
to hire a replacement counsellor with Donna's experience. Donna has an M.A.
degree in Counselling Psychology plus counselling experience at both V.V.I.
and Langara College. Prior to completing her Counselling Degree, she worked
for 3 years as an English Language teacher at King Edward Campus. In her

new position Donna will be working as a general counsellor with liaison re-
sponsibilities to the Basic Education, Special Education and Records/Admission
Departments.

If you have the chance, please drop by the Counselling Department to meet and
help welcome Donna to King Edward Campus.

D. G

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires a Student Services Assistant (temporary until
approximately May 31/86). Closing date for applications is October 10th.

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires a Half-time Term Reference Librarian. Closing
date for applications is October 4th.

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires a Program Assistant I for the Co-operative
Education Programs (temporary until Sept. 30/86 with possible extension subject
to funding). Closing date for applications is October 9th.

For further information on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

H.EiPs

K.E.C FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Christine Allen  Familiarization with Computer Lab; development Sept. 30 -

of materials for use of ESL students. Oct. 18
Keh Tio Attend 24th Northwest Mathematics Conference. Oct. 11-12
David Duke Attend Festival of Music, Edmonton. Oct. 17-21
E. Giacomelli Learn advanced word processing skills. Oct. 21-25

M R
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TWENTY-FOUR HOUR RELAY

Dave Greenall and committee are organizing this year's 24-hour relay with
all proceeds going to the United Way Fund. (I understand that a bulletin
respecting the relay and other events that are taking place will be dis-
tributed.)

I appreciate the enthusiasm going into this college-wide event. It's exciting
being able to participate as runners, and I know that many will. It's equally
exciting being present for the starting gun - or will it be a blast of
trumpets? - at 12:30 noon on Thursday, October 10th and the final laps 24
hours later.

Faculty, staff and students - if at all possible - are encouraged to be
present (even if it means starting a class late or ending it early).

I'11 see you at the park - Thursday and Friday, October 10th and 11th between
twelve and one o'clock. Your involvement and support are much appreciated.

HE.Ps

CONGRATULATIONS!

Sincere congratulations go out to Norman Dooley on becoming the Department
Head for ELT Vocational, effective 1985 October 0T.

R F.C.

G.E.D. TESTING

The G.E.D. Test will be held in the Cafeteria this weekend as follows:

FRIDAY 6:00 P.M.
SATURDAY  9:00 A.M.
R.F.C.

TO ALL INSTRUCTORS

The switchboard operator requests that all instructors advise their students
of their last name and, if possible, the best time they can be reached in
their office. This would make calls a lot easier and faster to handle.
Thank you for your co-operation.

K.W.

HUMAN NATURE

Husband: "Why do you cry and sigh over the troubles of people on those soap

operas -- folks you never met?"

Wife: "For the same hreason you scream and yell when a guy you never met runs

gorty yarnds for a touchdown."
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YOU ARE INVITED TO A FUND-RAISING GALA EVENING OF

The FATS WALLER Musical Show

AINT
MISBEHAVIN®

IN SUPPORT OF THE XEC INTERNAL CAMPAIGIN FOR THE VCC FOUNDATION

DATE ¢ Monday, October 28, 1985

PLACE: The Arts Club Revue Theatre, Granville Island

This intimate cabaret-style theatre seats
225 at tables of 2 or 4 people.

No-host refreshments are served at the tables
throughout the evening.

TIME: Doors open at 7:30 p.m.
Performance begins at 8:30 p.m.
Table service will be available for an hour or so after the show

TICKETS: Reservation receipts, at $20 each, may be obtained by contacting

Ross Carter, Joyce Jarrett, Helen Cunningham,
Wayne Decle, Dave Crowe, Elizabeth Macleod, Aileen Yip,
Keith Oberding, Mary Waddington, or Miriam Bennett

On presenting your reservation receipt, you will receive
tickets and table bookings from Evelyn Buriak, KEC Financial
Aid Officer, Room 3024, at KEC.

An official receipt will be issued to you by the
VCC Foundation for income tax purposes for $10.
This donation, earmarked for student financial
assistance at KEC, will be matched by the
Vancouver Foundation.

YOUR TICKET IS MORE THAN THE PRICE OF ADMISSION TO WHAT WILL CERTAINLY BE
A DELIGHTFUL EVENING ... IT WILL PUT $20 INTO THE FUND FOR STUDENT AID !

Although the open seating is on a first-came first-served basis, and all seats
are good, you may wish to reserve a particular table or tables for your group.
To do this, simply bring your reservation receipt to Evelyn Buriak's office,
choose the table you want on the theatre plan, and look forward to an evening
of stampin', struttin', and high-hattin' fun.



